



Ashworth Street Patients’ Group (APG)
Rochdale
Minutes of the meeting Wednesday 3nd September, 2014
Present:, Lyn O’Reilly, Chair, Linda Armstrong, Anjali Benjamin, Pamela Crabtree, Michael Dale, John Jones, Nicky MacGill,Stella Mills, Margaret Wight, Laura Fletcher (CCG – Primary Care Development)
The Chair placed on record her thanks to Lex Thakur for the period of time he was Vice Chair. Margaret Stoneman has had a knee replacement operation and is recovering. The group sent her their best wishes.
1. Apologies:Kate Hudson (CCG), Margaret Stoneman,Lex Thakur,Sean Wylie  
Absences: Steve Griffiths,Alan Astridge

2. Minutes of the last meeting of Wednesday 2nd July were agreed as a true record proposed by Michael and seconded by John.

3. Matters arising from the Minutes:
None

4. CQC 
No call yet. Nothing to report.

5. Special Items	
· A&E data
PM tabled a large set of data which detailed the attendances from Ashworth Street Practice at the Urgent Care Centre/A&E. Discussion followed re:costs/trends of patients/use of the chemists and GPs first/ how to educate patients/GP front end/opening hours of surgery/comparison of the Practice data with others. Target patients who have presented many times will be invited in to the surgery to discuss primary care and how best to access. CCG developing an intervention strategy to reduce attendance at A&E. There is a new initiative being launched to have 3 hosting sites around the district in order to direct patients from their own surgery, when no appointments are available, to one of the 3 “hosting sites”. PM informed the group that the scheme is to go live on October 1st 2014 but to date there was insufficient information available on the logistics of the scheme.The group felt this was unlikely to be well received by patients and would not be effective in reducing A & E attendances especially because of the short notice.
Group will highlight this issue in forthcoming newsletters and on the noticeboard.
· Health Event – confirmation of arrangements: Now have about 10 organisations representing a variety of health care/well-being issues. Badges for APG members, who will attend according to a rota. Thanks to all in advance. Target patients being sent letters. Small posters being issued by Practice. Email list to be used to advertise the event. PM to look back at 2012 to see attendance figures.

	09:00 – 09:30
	Pam, Nicky, Lyn, Michael, Margaret W

	09:30 – 10:00
	Nicky, Lyn, Michael, Margaret W

	10:00 – 10:30
	Nicky, John, Lyn, Michael, Margaret W

	10:30 – 11:00
	Linda, Lyn, Michael, Margaret W

	11:00 – 11:30
	Stella, Lyn, Michael, Margaret W

	11:30 – 12 noon
	Lyn, Michael, Margaret W



· 10 Handy Hints – latest draft tabled – deferred until Margaret returns	
· Electronic Prescription Service – mixed reviews – not necessarily effective. Ashworth Street to join pilot next time. We are not the only Practice not using this service.
· Telephone system and service – a perennial problem and one which is most highlighted by patients. We know that the reception staff work very hard on phone calls and booking appointments but patients are frustrated by what may be technical problems when the phone goes dead even after connection. PM to look into the issue to see if system can be improved –e.g. patients told that they are at a certain point in the queue.
· The Boroughwide PPG: Michael updated the group and it was felt that there was no need for a Boroughwide PPG as well as locality/cluster groups. Michael and Lyn to attend meeting on Friday 12th September to address issue.

6. Reports/Communications/Responses/Feedback

· Dr Cody will stay at the Practice and work 5 sessions per week. As part of the “ Winter Pressures Scheme”  he will be the hosting GP who will see patients from Ashworth St, Edenfield Rd, Healey and Dawes Family Practice for a 6 month period.		
· From CCG – Nothing further to report
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Blood pressure/weight/height machine needs to be where it is for easy access for HCA and for receptionists. It does not speak details – but prints out 2 small reports, one for the patient and one for the practice to enter the readings onto the patients’ medical records
						
7. AOB –Healthwatch to be invited to the next meeting – to address those members who are able to stay after the APG general business.

8. Date of Next Meeting:Wednesday 5th November 2014
Newsletter/Noticeboard/Improvement subgroup to meet Weds 17th Sept at 10:00am
PROMPT: Any members who wish to submit items for the next agenda please email Lyn.
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